From: [

Sent: Tuesday, August 27, 2019 10:35 PM
To: response <response@hkex.com.hk>
Subject: Proposed New Note 3 to Listing Rules 3.28 for a general waiver

WARNING: External email, please exercise caution.

Dear Sir,

| strongly object this proposal of a general waiver.

A person will become a Qualified Company Secretary who should study the professional
courses (ICSA) and pass the related professional examinations and then with related
practical experience. After the whole processing, the person then should be accredited as
Qualified Company Secretary.

If just what the proposal to be stated, the status of Hong Kong to be One of the world
largest financial centre will be disqualified and to be the second or third class city

Please consider the consequences before any decision is made. Your decision is seriously
affected the status of Hong Kong to be one of the World Class Financial Centres.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.
Thanks.

Ng Kwok Fai





